
 

NORTH OGDEN POLICE DEPARTMENT – 801-782-7219 – 515 E 2600 N 

 
There have been several vehicle thefts recently where cars and trucks have been stolen from driveways.   In a large number of 

these cases, the victim had left the vehicle unattended to warm up in the morning, only to step outside a couple of minutes later to 

find the vehicle gone.  It only takes seconds for a passerby to notice the vehicle running, climb in and drive away.  We understand 

that on these cold mornings, it feels good to climb into a nice warm car.  Unfortunately, so do the criminals.  Please do not leave 

your vehicle unattended and running.  This is a tempting target for would be thieves.  Please keep in mind, also, that it is unsafe to 

warm your vehicle’s engine in an enclosed garage. 

 

 

PUBLIC WORKS – 782-8111 – 332 E PLEASANT VIEW DR 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

     

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

      
 

    

 
  

  

 

 

  

 

 

  

 

  

  

 

  

  

 

        

 

 

 

 

  

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NORTH OGDEN CITY CORP.     505 East 2600 North     782-7211 
 

MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL 
 

Letters, Calls, and E-mails - The Council Members and Mayor welcome your input and attendance at council meetings.  

Meetings are held on the 2
nd

 and 4
th
 Tuesdays of each month at 6:30 p.m. and work sessions as needed on the 1

st
 Tuesday of 

each month.  Check the City website for changes. 

Mayor Brent Taylor           513-6163        btaylor@nogden.org 
 

Council Member Kent Bailey   782-7807 kbailey@nogden.org  
 

Council Member Justin Fawson       737-2321 jfawson@nogden.org 
 

Council Member Lynn Satterthwaite    782-6209         lsatterthwaite@nogden.org 
 

Council Member Cheryl Stoker             782-9302        cstoker@nogden.org 

 

Council Member Jim Urry   668-1928 jurry@nogden.org 
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DID YOU KNOW RESIDENTS 

CAN NOW INITIATE WORK 

ORDERS FOR ANY PUBLIC 

WORKS RELATED ISSUE 

ONLINE? 
 

Please click here to initiate a Public 

Works work order or view the City’s 

Public Works page, 

http://northogd.ipower.com/wp/?page

_id=38 

 

 

 

USED OIL COLLECTION 

 

North Ogden Public Works continues to accept used motor oil at 

the maintenance shop located at 332 East Pleasant View Dr.  Oil 

will be accepted during regular business hours Monday-Friday 

8:00am to 3:00pm.  The oil must be free of any pollutants such as 

antifreeze, solvents, etc.  Please DO NOT leave oil without 

contacting an employee  

and providing needed 

information.  Oil that is 

left without provided 

information cannot be 

recycled.  Thank you 

for helping keep  

North Ogden City 

environmentally safe. 
 
 

A WORD ON SNOW REMOVAL 
The objective is to give direction for timely and 

efficient removal of snow and ice from streets in North 

Ogden City. Priority is given to streets which carry the 

largest traffic volume. Limited resources preclude 

service on lower priority streets until higher priority 

streets have been cleared. Motorists should expect 

snow-packed or icy conditions on lower priority streets 

during storms of high intensity or long duration and 

during non-work hours.  

Snow plows clear all major collector streets first. After 

those roads are cleared, the plows begin clearing 

subdivisions, streets serving schools, City offices, etc. 

Finally, all other city roads, including dead-end and cul-

de-sacs are plowed. Temperatures, storm duration and 

intensity have a profound effect on the ability of 

snowplows to clear streets and for salt to melt the snow 

and ice. The city crews work extremely hard to provide 

safe and effective snow removal, to increase the 

efficiency and safety of plowing snow we ask resident 

to follow a few simple tips: 

1) Snow removed from driveways and 

sidewalks not be placed in the road 

2) Do not park on city streets overnight  

3) Remove garbage and recycling cans as 

soon as they are emptied 

4) Do not stop or attempt to stop plow drivers 
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COMMUNITY SERVICES – 737-0587 – 2705 N 550 E  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

We will offer a lifeguard course beginning 

in February.  For more details contact Jeff 

Diamond (jdiamond@nogden.org,  

801-737-0587 ext 2.) or visit our website 

(www.northshoreaquaticcenter.com >> 

Training and Certification >>  

Lifeguard Course) 

 

 

CHERRY DAYS RESERVATIONS 
 

We are now taking reservations for 

parade, brochure and booth spaces for 

the 2014 summer Cherry Days 

Celebration. 

Visit www.northogdencherrydays.com 

for more information. 

 

Baseball, Softball, Kickball and T-Ball Registration 

starts May 1
st
.  Register online at 

www.northogdenrecreation.com 
 

 

 

The North Ogden Parks and Trails 

Committee is looking for new board 

members.  If you are interested in 

helping with the design and 

implementation of parks and trails in the 

community contact Tiffany Staheli for 

more information.  801-737-0587 
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BUILDING OFFICIAL – 737-2214 

 
FLOOD PLAIN INFORMATION 

Questions regarding flood zones should be directed to Gary 

Kerr.  FEMA flood maps are available for your review in our 

office.   

We also have elevation certificates. 

 

RABIES CLINIC 
 

WEBER CO. ANIMAL SHELTER 

1373 NORTH 750 WEST 

(LOCATED INSIDE FAIRGROUNDS) 

Dr. Steve Lemmon, DVM 

  Dates: February 15, 2014 

March 1, 2014 

 
Cost of rabies shot: $15.00  

Time: 2-4pm 
 

North Ogden Animal Services will be onsite for licensing. 

 

BUSINESS FEATURE OF THE MONTH:  

          

 

 
JENSEN FLORAL HAS BEEN PROUDLY SERVING THE OGDEN AREA FOR OVER 90 YEARS!  JENSEN FLORAL WAS ESTABLISHED IN 

1923, AT 1901 WASHINGTON BLVD, UNDER THE OWNERSHIP OF PETE AND MARY JENSEN.  IN THE MID 70’S IT WAS BOUGHT 

BY DICK AND CHRIS MONTGOMERY, THEN LATER ON BOUGHT BY BRYON AND CATHERINE MONTGOMERY.  THE SHOP WAS 

THEN RELOCATED TO THE NEWGATE MALL IN 1983.  IN 1984, THE SHOP WAS SOLD AGAIN TO MARILYN AND DALE NYE.  

AFTER BUYING THEIR HOME IN OGDEN IN 1978, MARILYN WENT TO WORK PART TIME AT JENSEN FLORAL.  SHE LOVED THE 

FLOWERS AND ENJOYED THE WORK.  SHE THOUGHT IT WOULD BE FUN TO ONE DAY OWN A FLOWER SHOP.  ONE DAY IN 

SEPTEMBER, WHILE WORKING AT THE MALL, THE BOSS WALKED IN AND SAID, “DO YOU WANT TO BUY THIS PLACE?”  SHE 

SAID, “SURE, I’LL BUY THIS PLACE!”  SHE WAS SO EXCITED!  IT WAS A DREAM COME TRUE.  JENSEN FLORAL REMAINED IN THE 

MALL UNTIL 1994 WHEN PART OF THE SHOP WAS NEEDED TO MAKE ROOM FOR DILLARDS.  AFTER BUYING THE SHOP AND 

BECOMING ESTABLISHED AT THE MALL, MARILYN, HAVING GROWN UP IN NORTH OGDEN WANTED TO OPEN A SECOND SHOP 

AND SERVE THE PEOPLE WHERE SHE HAD BEEN RAISED.  SHE HAS ALWAYS LOVED NORTH OGDEN – THE QUIET BEAUTY, 

MAJESTIC BEN LOMOND, AND THE PEOPLE SHE KNEW AS A CHILD.  IN 1992, SHE FOUND A SMALL SPOT IN THE NORTH OGDEN 

PLAZA AND THEY OPENED IN APRIL.  THEY HAD TWO SHOPS FOR TWO YEARS AND MOVED TO THE LARGER LOCATION 

(CURRENT LOCATION).  THEY HAVE BEEN IN NORTH OGDEN FOR 22 YEARS AND CELEBRATING THEIR 30
TH

 ANNIVERSARY IN 

BUSINESS.  MARILYN IS GRATEFUL FOR THE FRIENDSHIP AND SUPPORT FROM THE RESIDENTS OF NORTH OGDEN.  THANK YOU!  

JENSEN FLORAL OFFERS MANY DIFFERENT SERVICES: GREAT CUSTOMER SERVICE, WIDE VARIETY OF FRESH FLOWERS AND 

PLANTS, FRESH ARRANGEMENTS DESIGNED TO YOUR SPECIFICATIONS, FLOWERS TO GO, SILK ARRANGEMENTS READY TO GO 

OR CUSTOM MADE, BALLOONS, PLUSH ANIMALS, AND CANDY, DAILY DELIVERIES TO WEBER, NORTH DAVIS, MORGAN, AND 

BOX ELDER COUNTIES, WEDDING, CELEBRATIONS, DANCE FLOWERS, AND MANY MORE! 

 

 

 

 

 

427 E 1908 N 

801-782-9128 

 

 

 

 



NORTH VIEW SENIOR CENTER – 485 E 2550 N – 782-6211 
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Monday 

830a   Ceramics 

1230p Mahjong 

           Canasta 

100p   Silver & Lapidary 

200p   Tap Dancing         

Tuesday 

900a Alzheimer’s Daycare 

930a   Art 

1000a Line Dancing 

1230p Weight Lifting 
           (strength exercises) 

            Pinochle 

 

Wednesday 
900a   Wood Carving  

900a   Bridge 

1000a Line Dancing 

1230p Pinochle 

100p   Silver & Lapidary 

300p   Spanish 

Thursday 

100p Center opens 

100p Tap Dancing 

500p Dinner 

530p Entertainment 

         followed by  

         line dancing:    
 

2/6    Chat and Chew 

2/13   Crimson Rose Band (Dinner/Dance) 

2/20  Bingo 

2/27  Levi Ryder 

Friday 

830a   Ceramics 

900a   Bridge  

1000a Yoga  
           (bring your own mat) 

1230p Pinochle 

            

BLOOD PRESSURE 

1
st
 Tues 11a  

3
rd

 Thurs. 415p 

THESE ARE AVAILABLE FOR YOUR USE: LIBRARY, BILLIARDS, TELEVISION, EXERCISE EQUIPMENT, PING PONG TABLE 

FOOT CLINIC   

by appt. 

2
nd

 & 3
rd

 Wed.  

starting at 10a 

COMMUNITY EMERGENCY RESPONSE TEAM 
 

North Ogden’s Community Emergency Response Team is planning a windshield 

survey and communications training to run in conjunction with the Utah Great 

Shake Out on April 17
th
.  We encourage any residents who have an interest in 

assisting in an emergency response to contact Paul Rhoades with the North Ogden 

Police Department, 801-782-7219, to get further details.  We are also looking for 

people with FRS family radio systems who would be interested in assisting.  As in 

most things, preparation and practice are vital to a successful response, and if we 

all work together, we can improve the community’s response to a disaster. 
 

Our next CERT Planning Meeting is scheduled for February 20
th

, 2014 at 6:30pm 

at the North Ogden Police Department, 515 E. 2600 N.  Anyone who is interested 

in assisting with CERT or disaster response is invited to attend.    

 

 

WESTERNAIRES DANCE 

FEB. 15
TH

  7PM 

POTLUCK/DANCE 

INSTRUCTION 

 

 

CLOSED MONDAY, 

FEB. 17
TH

 TO 

OBSERVE 

PRESIDENT’S DAY 

LEGAL ADVICE 

1
st
 Monday 10a 

 

INCOME TAX PREPARATION 

– CALL ZELLA TO SIGN UP – 

782-6211 TAXES EVERY 

WED & THURS BEGINNING 

WED FEB 5
TH

 

North Ogden’s 

City Offices 

will be closed 

Monday, 

February 17
th

, 

in observance 

of  

President’s 

Day. 

COMPUTER LAB 

MON – 1PM 

 

AARP DEFENSIVE DRIVING  

FEB 10
TH

, 10AM – 230PM
 

 

VALENTINE’S DINNER/DANCE THURS. 

FEB 13
TH

 (CRIMSON ROSE BAND) WILL BE 

PERFORMING.  LIGHT REFRESHMENTS 

SERVED.  SIGN UP FOR DINNER – DANCE 

STARTS AFTER DINNER. 

GRIEF GROUP LAST THURS  

IN MARCH 230PM 

COMING UP IN MARCH: 

MARCH 20
TH

 – 10
TH

 YEAR 

ANNIVERSARY PARTY AND OPEN HOUSE 

 

 

  

 

 


